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The NSW Department of Education is currently planning for the construction of new Lennox Head 
Public School facilities at the corner of Snapper and Montwood Drives.  

The project will provide new, flexible learning spaces to support contemporary approaches to 
teaching and learning, and new core school facilities including a hall, library, canteen and outdoor 
areas. 

As part of the NSW Government's commitment to deliver expanded access to early childhood 
education, planning for this school will include an on-site public preschool. 

Geotechnical investigations 
Between Monday 23 September and Wednesday 2 October 2024, contractors will be at the new 
school site to carry out some geotechnical investigations.  

The work will involve digging a number of boreholes across the site so we can better understand 
the substrate, rock, and soils where the school will be built.  

Boreholes will be dug using a drilling rig mounted on a small truck or track.  

Working hours 

Working hours will be between 7 am and 5 pm Monday to Friday with no work on weekends. 

The work is not expected to be disruptive but if you have concerns, please contact us at 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or 1300 482 651 during business hours. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important project. 
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